Article VII.  Faculty Senate Committees
All faculty, with the exception of Executive Faculty, must perform committee work – on a Senate standing committee, a Senate ad-hoc committee, or on a recognized non-Senate committee (see below). Senate members shall serve on a maximum of one committee, unless they should volunteer for more. Committee chairs must not necessarily be senators, but shall report to the Senate. Each committee will generate a written report of each meeting, called the committee report. The report shall indicate when meetings were held, which members were present, what discussion was made, and what action (if any) was taken. Committee reports requiring action by Faculty Senate will be submitted to the Senate Chair prior to or at the Executive Committee meeting that precedes an upcoming Senate meeting. 

· Process for Creating and Dissolving Committees: 

1. Any member of Senate may propose the creation or dissolution of a Senate committee. The process for forming or dissolving ad hoc committees is found below in section 2; the process for standing committees is found in section 3. 

2. Provided that the Chair places the committee creation/dissolution on the agenda (see Article VI), a simple majority of those present and voting will serve to take the action necessary to create/dissolve an ad hoc committee. Immediately prior to committee creation, the Chair must specify the duties and tasks of the committee. These duties and tasks are approved by the Senate along with the existence of the committee. If it is the intent of the Senate that an ad hoc committee be dissolved at a certain time in the future, that time must be specified when the committee is created. 

3. Because standing committees are listed in these bylaws, the creation/dissolution of a standing committee (or the moving from ad hoc status to standing status or vice versa) requires an amendment to these bylaws and must be accomplished according to the process in Article VIII. 

4. The Senate may decide to recognize non-Senate committees as meeting the requirement for faculty committee work. At least once per year, at the last meeting of the academic year, the Executive Committee shall review faculty participation on college-wide committees, system-wide committees, state committees, and other committees that require extensive work.  In each case, the Executive Committee shall forward a finding to the Senate, indicating whether there is an ongoing need for a committee to assist in maintaining or improving the general good of Great Basin College – one that warrants a faculty commitment for the coming school year.  The Executive Committee will provide the Senate with a list of non-Senate committees which may satisfy the committee workload requirement.  The Senate may amend this list based on discussion.  Upon the approval of the list, membership and participation on approved committees shall be deemed to meet the requirements outlined herein.

Committees which might meet the criterion for ongoing need include: college-wide accreditation committees; committees to improve student performance; committees to encourage campus community; system-wide committees; and city, county, state, and national committees on which a faculty member represents Great Basin College as an institution.  Committees which, while important, do not meet the criterion include: department-level committees; tenure committees; committees that exist only due to a specific event; ad-hoc committees that exist for one semester’s time or less; and non-College committees on which a faculty member represents himself/herself or his/her chosen profession (but not the college).  The Senate has the discretion both to make and to amend its determination.

